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1 This filing is being re-noticed because of an
error in Federal Register publication.

Rate Schedule X–96 since 1983, and
there are no outstanding imbalances.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
make any protest with reference to said
application should on or before May 22,
1995, file with the Federal Energy
Regulatory Commission, Washington,
D.C. 20426, a motion to intervene or a
protest in accordance with the
requirements of the Commission’s Rules
of Practice and Procedure (18 CFR
385.214 or 385.211) and the Regulations
under the Natural Gas Act (18 CFR
157.10). All protests filed with the
Commission will be considered by it in
determining the appropriate action to be
taken but will not serve to make the
protestants parties to the proceeding.
Any person wishing to become a party
to a proceeding or to participate as a
party in any hearing therein must file a
motion to intervene in accordance with
the Commission’s Rules.

Take further notice that, pursuant to
the authority contained in and subject to
the jurisdiction conferred upon the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
by Sections 7 and 15 of the Natural Gas
Act and the Commission’s Rules of
Practice and Procedure, a hearing will
be held without further notice before the
Commission or its designee on this
application if no motion to intervene is
filed within the time required herein, if
the Commission on its own review of
the matter finds that a grant of the
certificate is required by the public
convenience and necessity. If a motion
for leave to intervene is timely filed, or
if the Commission on its own motion
believes that a formal hearing is
required, further notice of such hearing
will be duly given.

Under the procedure herein provided
for, unless otherwise advised, it will be
unnecessary for Columbia or National
Fuel to appear or be represented at the
hearing.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 95–11110 Filed 5–4–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

Central Power and Light Company;
Notice of Filing

[Docket No. ER95–932–000]

May 1, 1995.
Take notice that on April 21, 1995,

Central Power and Light Company (CPL)
submitted a Service Agreement, dated
May 1, 1995, establishing Texas-New
Mexico Power Company (TNP) as a
customer under the terms of CPL’s
Coordination Sales Tariff CST–1 (CST–
1 Tariff).

CPL requests an effective date of May
1, 1995, and, accordingly, seeks waiver

of the Commission’s notice
requirements. Copies of this filing were
served upon TNP and the Public Utility
Commission of Texas.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
protest said filing should file a motion
to intervene or protest with the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission, 825
North Capitol Street, N.E., Washington
D.C. 20426, in accordance with Rules
211 and 214 of the Commission’s Rules
of Practice and Procedure (18 CFR
385.211 and 18 CFR 385.214). All such
motions or protests should be filed on
or before May 15, 1995. Protests will be
considered by the Commission in
determining the appropriate action to be
taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceeding.
Any person wishing to become a party
must file a motion to intervene. Copies
of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 95–11109 Filed 5–4–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. PR95–8–000]

Arkansas Western Gas Company;
Notice of Informal Settlement
Conference

May 1, 1995.
Take notice that an informal

settlement conference in the above-
captioned proceeding will be held on
Tuesday, May 16, 1995 at 2:00 p.m. in
a room to be designated at the offices of
the Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission, 825 North Capitol Street,
N.E., Washington, D.C. 20426.

Attendance will be limited to the
parties and participants, as defined by
18 CFR 385.102(b) and (c). Persons
wishing to become a party must move
to intervene and receive intervenor
status pursuant to § 385.214 of the
Commission’s regulations.

For additional information, please
contact Mark E. Hegerle at (202) 208–
0287.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 95–11108 Field 5–4–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. RP92–237–019]

Alabama-Tennessee Natural Gas
Company; Notice of Proposed Change
in FERC Gas Tariff

May 1, 1995.
Take notice that on April 27, 1995,

Alabama-Tennessee Natural Gas

Company (Alabama-Tennessee)
tendered for filing to become part of its
FERC Gas Tariff, Second Revised
Volume No. 1, the following revised
tariff sheets:
Second Sub. Fifth Revised Sheet No. 4
First Sub. Seventh Revised Sheet No. 4
First Sub. Eighth Revised Sheet No. 4

Alabama-Tennessee proposes that
these tariff sheets be made effective
September 1, 1994, October 1, 1994 and
March 1, 1995, respectively. According
to Alabama-Tennessee, the purpose of
this filing is to make certain corrections
to the filing that it made in this Docket
on April 4, 1995.

Alabama-Tennessee requests that the
Commission grant such waivers as may
be required to accept and approve its
filing as submitted.

Alabama-Tennessee states that copies
of its filing were served upon the
Company’s jurisdictional customers and
interested public bodies as well as all
the parties shown on the Commission’s
official service list established in this
proceeding.

Any person desiring to protest said
filing should file a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
825 North Capitol Street, NE.,
Washington, DC 20426, in accordance
with Rule 211 of the Commission’s
Rules of Practice and Procedure (18 CFR
385.211). All such protests should be
filed on or before May 8, 1995. Protests
will be considered by the Commission
in determining the appropriate action to
be taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceeding.
Copies of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 95–11107 Filed 5–4–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. RP93–6–013]

Paiute Pipeline Company; Re-Notice of
Refund Report 1

May 1, 1995.
Take notice that on April 13, 1995,

Paiute Pipeline Company (Paiute),
submitted a refund report reflecting
refunds of $4,978,057.41 received from
various companies, pursuant to
Commission orders issued on
September 29, 1994 (70 FERC ¶ 61,038).

Paiute states that on March 6, 1995,
and March 23, 1995, Paiute refunded
amounts to its jurisdictional storage and
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